
 Update from Andre, October 19th, 2022: 

 Hello ministry board and supporters! I would like to thank our board members and all the 
 supporters for your time, prayers, finances and dedication, and LOVE for the Lord and the 
 mission. I know God will bless you all. 

 The Don church is vibrant and getting momentum. Praise the Lord! The work of the ministry 
 is still under way. Here is the latest Don church picture last Sunday when we celebrated 
 God’s harvest time. 

 We thanked God for the material and spiritual harvest. Many people took part in the event. It 
 was a joyful time of worship and fellowship. 



 Augusta passed away last week at 
 the age of 80. She loved the Lord. 
 Her favorite psalm was Psalm 91. 
 She knew it by heart. Simeon, 
 Tamara and Arthur together with 
 Andre attended the funeral. We were 
 asked to sing a few Christian songs 
 and share the Gospel in front of her 
 unbelieving relatives. We also gave 
 away some New Testaments and 
 Christian brochures. She will be 
 missed. Her daughter continues 
 recovering from the stroke. She also 
 attended the funeral. 

 Here are some more pics of some of the work projects done in the ministry: 

 Early October Oleg, Stepan, Simeon and Andre went to the  city of Kotlas about 200 miles 
 from where we live to help build a log bath house for a local Christian widow who is raising 
 4 kids. Her name is Nadia. Her husband Eugene passed away a year ago. We spent 2 days 
 there building and roofing that log structure. Hopefully next summer the bath house will be 
 up and running. 



 Last week Simeon built a wood stove for 
 Eugene from the city of Syktyvkar. Eugene is 
 almost blind. But he still raises 3 kids and has a 
 little farm. He needed that stove to heat his 
 animal barn. He is a Christian man. He loves 
 worshiping the Lord and has written a few 
 songs. 

 Simeon also welded a metal wood stove for 
 Alexandet, a Don local who attends the Don 
 church. 

 Simeon and brother Nikoli built a firewood 
 barn for Maria ( Williams nurse). 

 God bless, 
 Pastor Andre 


